
 

 

4th week of July: My liberated grandfather spiritually appeared to me 
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1. 1328th Chung Pyung 2-day workshop 
 
In the 4th week of July, which was 6.19-6.20 of the heavenly calendar in the 4th year of Cheon Il Guk 
(solar calendar, July 22-23), the 1328th Chung Pyung workshop was held. 
 
 During this week, 3,318 international members attended each session of the training and events, and in 
the morning on 2nd day they joined the chanyang sessions for the Ancestor Liberation of 1-294 
generations. We would like to share some of their testimonies, and we received a lot of them. 
 

 



 

 

 
After the Ancestor Liberation Ceremony, there was the Spirit World and Physical World Matching 
Workshop for the 3rd time this year. 273 members attended this work shop at 11 a.m. on the 5th floor in 
the Chinhwa Education Building. We would like to share some of their testimonies. 
 
Testimony: Spirit World and Physical World Matching Workshop: Finally I can become a filial daughter 
 
2. 206th 40-day Workshop 
 
Now in Chung Pyung there are 356 international members training themselves in the 206th 40-day 
workshop and 113th Blessed Wives 40-day Workshop. With International President Sun Jin Moon’s 
guidance, the Chung Pyung Om Shanti Yoga Program was held and many trainees could receive amazing 
grace here in Chung Pyung. 
 

 
 
Also 120 members from 23 countries (72 middle school and high school students and 48 university 
students) attended the 2016 International Youth Students’ 40-day and 21-day Workshops. It is now 
progressing very well with grace from True Parents since July 1. We had a lot of events, with a theme of: 
“Become the proud sons and daughters of True Parents!” The workshops included Divine Principle 
lectures, Communication Education, Special Lectures (True Parents’ historical events, Blessing, 
Chanyang, Faith), Holy ground pilgrimages (Cheong Jeong Gung Museum, Yeosu, Seoninbong Peak), 
and Special Activities (Field Trip to Sun Moon University and CheongShim International Youth Center). 
So, many trainees experienced amazing grace and expressed their gratitude for True Parents with one 
voice. We received a lot of testimonies from the trainees. We would like to share some of them with you. 
 
 


